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Comrades, 

 

Over the last few years there is an ever-increasing 

question on renewing a Postɍs EIN number due to 

the present EIN has expired or been revoked. 

Before, providing some general information on re-

instating a Postɍs Tax-exempt status, I would like 

to ask these questions, Where are the oʟcers of 

the Post???  
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Greetings Comrades. 

It has been a busy year, with many things going 
on within the Department of New York.  District 
meetings are oʜ and running, getting their 
programs done and Fall Conference being a 
success.    

Membership is moving forward; the Department 
is almost at 90% in membership prior to the 1st 
of the new year.  Currently as of December 13, 
2024, the Department of New York is at 87.89% 
needing 5,091 new or re-instated members to 
reach 102% in membership to meet Commander
-in-Chief Al Lipphardtɍs goal of 102% in the 
Department by the end of June 2025.  As a 
reminder in September, I put out an incentive 
for the districts that meet 100% in membership 
by 1 May 2024 and 102% in membership by 30 
June 2024 as follow: 

As an incentive to achieve Nationalɍs 
Membership goal of 102% by June 30, 2025, the 
following incentive will be put in place, for the 
2024-2025 Membership year. Any District that 
that attains 100% by May 1, 2025, will receive 
$500 from the Department of New York to be 
put in their Membership budget. As an additional 
incentive in reaching a 102% by June 30, 2025, 
an additional $1,000 will be given to any District 
that achieves 102% in Membership from the 
Department of New York to be put in their 
Membership Budget. 
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Comrades, 

As we approach the Holidays, I would like to take 
the opportunity to thank the members of the 
Department of New York for what is turning out to 
be another successful administrative year. State 
Commander Kell has directed some very positive  
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I ask and need every Membership Chairman in the District 
communicate with their Posts and advice our State 
Membership Chairman PSC Michael Burke of any 
membership drives their Districts are having throughout 
this issuing year, this will allow the Department to aid the 
District Membership Chairmans with the required material 
and assistance they will need to have a successful 
membership drive.  As of December 13, 2024, 6 of 11 
Districts are 90% or better.  Continue to push 
membership and letɍs end the year on a strong note and 
meet the challenge. 

Legislation is moving forward, at the Mid-Winter CofA 
Conference in Albany, the Department will be having a 
Legislative meeting for District Commanders and District 
Legislative Team to go over our 2025 Legislative Priorities.   

Community Service Reports, Inspections, Quarterly 
reports, and District All-American Dashboard reporting.  
As the posts complete their programs be sure to input this 
information on the Department of New York Dashboard for 
Community Service, Voice of Democracy, Patriots Pen and 
Teachers so National will have accurate statistical 
information on Program activity and the Posts getting 
credit.  Also, District Adjutants completing their entries as 
well on the All-American Dashboard. 

Inspections are coming in slow; I am asking all the 
District Commanders to assign and train 3 Inspectors in 
their District to get all the Inspections done by 28 
February 2025.  This year with the cutoʜ date of 28 
February 2025, each district should be able to complete 
and be accepted by the department to the goal of 100% 
inspected.   

As we all know, the Department of New York Mid-Winter 
Conference and Washington DC Conference is right 
around the corner.  I am looking forward to seeing 
everyone there. 

As we enter the Holiday Season, I extend my season 
greetings and wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.  While traveling be safe in the slippery 
conditions and your surroundings. 

 

Yours in Comradeship. 

Daniel L. Kell 

Department of New York State Commander 
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First, it is the Commander and the 

Quartermasterɍs obligation to make sure all 

local, state and federal documents are ʝled in a 

timely manner. If a post loses itɍs Tax 

exemption status a lot has happened or 

should I say a lot Has Not happened and 

hasnɍt been done for 3 or more consecutive 

years. Yes, if a 990 has not been ʝled for 3 

years, the EIN number is automatically revoked 

and the Post must reapply for the tax-exempt 

status.  

 

Secondly, Where, were and are the trustees 

who are supposed to be reviewing these 

documents when they complete their Trustees 

Report??? What happened at the last 3 

inspections?? Again, where are the trustees?? 

 

I am not an authority in ʝling 990ɍs, I am 

not an accountant and cannot give you 

legal advice on your individual 900ɍs  

 

From what those posts which have reapplied for 

their exempt status, they are saying, is it 

expensive, time consuming and UN NECESSARY! 

But only if you have ʝled the 990 report each 

year. Many Posts need only to ʝle a Post Card 

990 or go online and do it electronically. Look 

for the accepted notation after electronically 

ʝling. 

 

A post will probably need to hire a CPA to 

complete the necessary forms. These will ʝll a 2

-1/2ɑ to 3ɑ binder before your number is 

reinstated.  

 

There may be a $600.00 ʝling fee. 

 

The IRS Has a special section on entities losing 

their status and how to apply for re-

instatement.  

 

Some FAQ: 

How do I get through to IRS customer 
service? 
You can call 1-800-829-1040 to get answers 
to your federal tax questions 24 hours a 
day. Tax forms and instructions for current 
and prior years are available by calling 1-
800-829-3676. You can also order free 
publications on a wide variety of tax topics. 

 
Can an organization have its tax-exempt 
status reinstated if it was revoked for 
failing to ʝle for three consecutive 
years? 
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Yes, but you must apply (or reapply) and pay 
the appropriate user fee to have your tax-
exempt status reinstated if it was revoked 
because you failed to ʝle for three 
consecutive years. An exemption application 
is required even if your organization was not 
originally required to ʝle an application. 
Reinstatement of exempt status, if the 
application is approved, will generally be 
eʜective the date the application was ʝled; 
however, reinstatement may be retroactive 
to the date of revocation if the organization 
shows that it had reasonable cause for not 
ʝling for three consecutive years. See Rev. 
Proc. 2014-11 for an explanation of 
ñreasonable causeɑ and information on how 
to request reinstatement of exemption back 
to the eʜective date of automatic revocation.  

 
How do I contact the IRS about tax-exempt 
status? 
You may direct technical and procedural 
questions concerning charities and other 
nonproʝt organizations, including questions 
about your tax-exempt status and tax 
liability, to the IRS Tax Exempt and 
Government Entities Customer Account 
Services at 877-829-5500 (toll-free 
number).Aug 20, 2024 

 
How long does it take for the IRS to reinstate 
tax-exempt status? 
How Long Does It Take for the IRS To Reinstate 
Tax-Exempt Status? The timeframe for IRS 
reinstatement can vary depending on various 
factors, including the completeness of your 
application and the current workload of the 
IRS. Typically, the reinstatement process 
may take anywhere from 3 to 9 months. 
(Note) Sometimes longer if forms are not 
complete and correct. 

 
What happens if tax-exempt status is 
revoked? 
When your tax-exempt status gets revoked, you 
will be required to pay income tax on your 
revenue. In addition, donors will no longer 
be able to claim their donations as 
deductions on their yearly tax returns. 

 
How do I change my ʝling status to exempt? 
How to claim exempt status on a W-4. To claim 
an exemption, you must complete only lines 
1, 2, 3, 4, and 7 and sign the form to 
validate it. (In Box 7, write ñEXEMPTɑ. 
Writing this will guarantee that withholdings 
are not taken from your future paychecks.) 

 
Forms? 
To apply (or reapply) for tax-exempt status as a 
section 501(c)(3) organization, use Form 
1023, Application for Recognition of 
Exemption, or Form 1023-EZ, Streamlined 
Application for Recognition of Exemption, as  
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https://www.irs.gov/node/49971#RP-2014-11
https://www.irs.gov/node/49971#RP-2014-11
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1023
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1023
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1023
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1023-ez
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1023-ez
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changes  in the Department this year. Changes 
that we will continue to enjoy for years to 
come. One of the most signiʝcant changes 
occurred on August 15, 2024 when the 
Department Council of Administration approved 
the Departmentɍs partnership with New York 
City Department of Veterans Services in an 
initiative to expand our Veterans Service 
Oʟcer assistance to New York City veterans. 
This initiative captioned the ɐVallone Veterans 
Initiativeɑ was named after Paul Angelo Vallone 
who was a leader in his native borough of 
Queens as well as a leader in the New York 
City Council. 

On September 12, 2024, the New York City 
Council passed Transparency Resolution #2, 
awarding substantial ʝscal year funding to the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Department of New 
York under the Veteran Resource Centers 
Initiative. Eʜective this date, all funds 
expended by the Department in support of the 
Vallone Initiative became fully reimbursable.  

On November 12, 2024, the Department hired 
three full-time Veterans Service Oʟcers to 
staʜ the New York City Regional Oʟce. An 
additional three Veterans Service Oʟcers will 
be hired by March 1, 2025 for a total of six full-
time Veterans Service Oʟcers that will be 
assigned to the New York City Regional Oʟce. 
Although the Vallone Veterans Initiative is a 
program that will require annual New York City 
Council funding approval, our discussions with 
New York City Department of Veterans 
Services envision that this will be a long-term 
initiative with a twenty plus year partnership. 

Based on New York City Department of 
Veterans Services statistics, there is a 
population of over 200,000 veterans who 
reside in New York City. It is fully expected 
that this initiative will also substantially beneʝt 
the Departmentɍs recruitment eʜorts. 

Colin Anderson, Director Veterans Services 
with Assistant Department Service Oʟcers: 
Madison Fletcher, Yoselin Brice and Wesleyan 
Tanco in the New York City regional oʟce on 
Houston Street. 
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Comrades, 

Here it is December and the holidays are upon us 
and 2024 is coming to an end, I would like to 
wish my follow comrades and their families a 
Happy and Merry Holiday season especially those 
who will not be with their family for the Holidays. 

I would like to thank all the Districts for their 
work on getting OTI classes done, just a 
reminder if you still have Posts that have not met 
the requirements to attain All State Status you 
can still have another OTI class, prior to February 
28, 2025, if the District Commander decides to 
approve it.  

Membership Ɉ The Department is currently at 
87.63%; as you know and we say it all the time, 
membership is important and necessary for our 
dep and organization to survive. I understand it 
isnɍt easy but itɍs part of what we need to do. So, 
as they say recruit, recruit, recruit Ɉ lets get to 
100% before May 1, 2025. 

Legislation is another important issue. We have 
our Mid-Winter C of A meeting coming up 
January 10th and 11th. Our legislative teams both 
Department and District will be meeting on 
January 11th at 9:00 AM to go over our legislative 
goals for 2025. Recently I traveled with Bob 
Mitchell, PSC Tom Howard and PSC Pete Pennelle 
to Cleveland, OH to tour Arrow Gaming. What an 
amazing company; we need to support them to 
get Electronic Gaming legislation passed through 
the State Legislature.  

On another subject, we are around six months 
away from our annual Commanderɍs Golf 
Tournament which I will be chairing again this 
year. For those of you who support and play 
every year will be playing on three diʜerent golf 
courses this year and I will be there at all three. 
Unfortunately, last year I missed the ʝrst two 
because I was in Kansas City. More coming on 
this after the ʝrst of the year. 

Sr. Vice Commander continued on page 5 

 

Wishing everyone a safe and joyous holiday 
season and a very happy and peaceful New Year! 

Yours in Comradeship, 

Bob Mitchell 

State Adjutant 
 



 

 

DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK 
VFW 

69 SAND CREEK RD 

ALBANY, NY 12205 

518-463-7427 

518-454-8904 (fax) 

www.vfwny.com 

www.facebook.com/VFWNewYork 

 

Jack Sanford 
JR. VICE COMMANDER 
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Sr. Vice Commander continued from page 
4 

For me I continue to travel to District meetings 
and have been to several posts for their 
meetings. I have more meetings in the coming 
year, Conventions in the spring, trying to see as 
many of my follow comrades as possible, 
unfortunately I will not be at our Spring 
Conference as I will be in Kansas City with my 
fellow Sr. Vice Commanders from around our 
National organization Ɉ looking forward to that. 

I attended the Eastern Conference in Burlington 
Vermont where I was elected as Chaplain for 
the Eastern Conference which was a great 
honor for me.  

So, Comrades I want to wish you all Happy 
Holidays, Happy New Year Ɉ be safe and thank 
you for all of your support.  Remember no one 
does more for Veterans than Veterans. 

 

James MacArthur 

Sr. Vice Commander 
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applicable. To apply (or reapply) for exemption 
under section 501(c)(4), use Form 1024-A, 
Application for Recognition of Exemption 
under Section 501(c)(4). Use Form 1024, 
Application for Exemption under Section 
501(a) for most other types of tax-exempt 
organizations. 

Before anyone else has issues, please review the 
ʝling dates of the 990 form. Check on your last 
date of ʝling. Trustees, your task besides signing 
a for someone else has completed is to review 
the ʝling of necessary documents. 
 
Enough said. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
everyone a Happy New Year. I have again split a 
donation between the Commanderɍs Special 
project and a local Grand Island foundation 
which help those persons and families in distress. 
I have done this in lieu of sending Christmas 
cards. 
 
Stay Safe, 
 
Daniel B. McMahon 
Quartermaster 
Department of New York 
Past Grand Commander 
MOC Grand of New York 
518 414-2605 
dmcmahon@vfwny.com 

Comrades, 
 
I would like to start oʜ by wishing everyone a very 
Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah, Happy Kwanza 
and a Happy and Healthy New Year. Let us 
remember those of our Comrades who are ill and 
recovering hope they will be soon on the mend 
and those who have gone before us. 
 
Let us also take time to reʞect on whatɍs 
important in our lives, take this time to recharge 
ourselves to the task ahead.  
 
Let us attack this New Year with conʝdence in our 
ability to achieve our goals, but do not set your 
goals so high as to make them unattainable but 
within our reach, a good mark is 5% over last 
yearɍs mark, in Membership and Programs please 
donɍt try to keep up with other larger Post but 
compete with yourselves to strive to reach that 
5% mark. If your Post has not been inspected as 
of yet get in touch with your District Inspector. 
 
Again, Happy Holidays to all 
 
Jack Sanford 
Jr. Vice Commander 

https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024-a
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024-a
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024-a
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024
https://www.irs.gov/forms-pubs/about-form-1024
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Gene Ratigliano, 
PSC  
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Ben Thompson, 

PSC 
JUDGE ADVOCATE 

Comrades, 

As a Post or District Oʟcer, have you ever 
questioned whether you are performing your 
duties correctly? If the answer is yes, there are 
several ways to ʝnd the answer to help you 
correct what is needed. The ʝrst and easiest is 
to speak to a Past Commander. Past 
Commanders at all levels are there to provide 
guidance and assistance. The next avenue is the 
Department or District OTI. For Some oʟcers 
the OTI is mandatory but is open to all 
members. The curriculum of the OTI covers a 
wide range of topics needed to make a Post or 
District successful. The third option is found on 
the VFW National webpage. After logging in, on 
the MY VFW page, scroll down to the Member/
Post Resources section. Under this section will 
be subsections titled Bylaws: Training, Forms & 
Templates and VFW Training & Support.  Under 
the Bylaws: Training, Forms & Templates 
section, go to Training. There you will find topics 
like Conducting a VFW Post Meeting, Challenging 
a VFW Member's Eligibility, Unnecessary 
Committee Reports & Shortening Your Meeting, 
How to Close Debate and much more.  

All these options are free of charge and are 
available to help make you as an oʟcer 
successful. The main thing to keep in mind is to 
be never afraid to ask for help. We as 
Department Oʟcers are always available to 
assist you in any way we can. 

In closing, I wish everyone and their families a 
very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy and 
safe New Year. 

Ben Thompson, PSC 

State Judge Advocate 
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Greetings from your National Council Member! 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving 
and had time to spend with friends and family. 

For those who may not be aware, one of the 
most important responsibilities of your National 
Council Member is to be intimately involved in 
the oversight in the preparation of the budget 
for the National organization and monitor its 
progress through the year.   At the end of 
November, I received the ʝnal Budget Report for 
the 2023-24 ʝscal year.  The Quartermaster 
Generalɍs report indicated that after starting the 
year with some negative market performance 
which some of us experienced in own investment 
portfolios, the market rebounded which enabled 
National to have a $12.5 million dollar increase 
during the ʝscal year.  Around $7.5 million 
dollars in growth was in the general fund and an 
additional $5 million in various program funds.  
As a result, this growth has put the National 
organization in a position where it can easily 
handle the years it incurs a deʝcit. So far this 
year VFW National is ahead of the curve.  
Octoberɍs revenue objective was $5.2 million, 
and the month closed out at $5.8 million. 

As a reminder to all, Membership and 

Membership Services continues to oʜer Monday 

webinars to assist you in recruiting.   

Webinars that have been presented are also 

available on the National website with the last 

one being, ɐHow to Set Up a Recruiting Booth.ɑ   

 National Council Member continued on 

page 7 

Department of New York VFW  

Headquarters will be closed  

Tuesday, December 24, 2024  

Through  

Wednesday, January 1, 2025  

https://www.vfw.org/my-vfw/vfw-training-and-support/bylaws-training-forms-and-templates
https://www.vfw.org/my-vfw/vfw-training-and-support/bylaws-training-forms-and-templates
https://www.vfw.org/my-vfw/vfw-training-and-support
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DmWHeOxLgnM&list=PLS17GMBrjUlbYUwgcgcMLrdWifOnGTgqF&index=3
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SAgGq7EfCvw&index=4&list=PLS17GMBrjUlbYUwgcgcMLrdWifOnGTgqF
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SAgGq7EfCvw&index=4&list=PLS17GMBrjUlbYUwgcgcMLrdWifOnGTgqF
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RdRCeV6gca4&list=PLS17GMBrjUlYMB-LKropgORgLMfpNlIKE&index=2
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RdRCeV6gca4&list=PLS17GMBrjUlYMB-LKropgORgLMfpNlIKE&index=2
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2t3cG1aQP6M&list=PLS17GMBrjUlYMB-LKropgORgLMfpNlIKE&index=6
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You can view this one as well as a number of 
others on the VFW Membership Facebook page 
or on the Training & Support page behind the 
member login at vfw.org.  This site also oʜers 
other informational videos about all aspects of 
membership from recruiting to interpreting 
Memstats reports.  If you have requests or ideas 
for training email the membership team at 
Membership@vfw.org. 

As I write this article for this edition of the 
Overseas Veteran, National Administrative 
Operations continues to carry a heavy load with 
38 Posts under Department suspensions as well 
as being engaged in 10 Article IX disciplinary 
actions as well.    

The National Inspection Program is still a priority 
of National Commander Lipphardt with ten 
Departments scheduled to be inspected this 
year.  I just returned from inspecting the 
Department of Michigan and will be heading to 
South Dakota in February.  The other 
Departments scheduled for inspection this year 
are Utah, Washington, Paciʝc Areas, Europe, 
Delaware, Mississippi, and Oklahoma.  The 
inspections for the Paciʝc Areas and Europe will 
be done using Zoom due to the cost of sending 
an inspection team to those areas.   

The Washington Conference will be fast 
approaching which will occur at the Crystal City 
Hyatt beginning March 1st and going through 
March 6th.  VOD winners will be recognized at the 
Parade of Winners on Monday March 3, 2025 at 
6:00 PM.  Commander-in-Chief Lipphardt will 
provide his CIC testimony on the hill on 
Wednesday, March 5th at 10:00 AM.  Our 
Department Legislative representative will be 
storming the hill during this week providing our 
elected representatives from NY the VFW Priority 
Goals for 2024-25.  If you plan on attending the 
Washington Conference, itɍs not too early to get 
your reservations locked in. 

Thatɍs all I have to report at this time.  I will be 
attending the Washington Conference in March 
at which time there will be a National Council of 
Administration meeting as well a working with 
the legislative reps on the hill. 

If you have something you would like me to 
report on, let me know.  Remember, I am your 
Council Member representing you! 

I wish you and your families a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year.  Until next time, 
as always, I will do my best to keep you abreast 
of items that may come my way. 

 

Gene Ratigliano  

Gene Ratigliano 

National Council Member 
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I am currently receiving the various District 
winners. Our NYS judging will be held on 
December 29, 2024, in Red Hook, NY 12571 at 
1PM. Thank you to all the participating Posts and 
Auxiliaries this year. The essays and audios were 
most interesting and well thought out. 

I look forward to sharing our New York State 
winner in the next edition in 2025. District 
winners will receive a certiʝcate for their 
respective participation on the State level. 

Happy Holidays to all!!! 

William C. Moore, PDC 

Voice of Democracy Chairman 

mailto:Membership@vfw.org
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On behalf of the Officers and Members of Proctor-Hopson Post #1896, Veterans of Foreign 
Wars of the US and its Auxiliary, I would like to thank all who donated to the Proctor-Hopson 
Post #1896 VFW Military Family Support Centerɍs Holiday Cheer/Trees for Troops program.  
The Holiday Cheer/Trees for Troops program is a joint venture between Proctor-Hopson Post 
#1896, Veterans of Foreign Wars and its Auxiliary, DHL Express, Deeɍs Nursery, and The 
American Citizens for Soldiers in Service.  

For the past twenty-one years, it has been our goal to try to bring a little taste of home to our 
troops serving in Bahrain, Kuwait, Qatar and Abu Dhabi, during the holiday season. The 
support of Comrades and Auxiliary members enabled us to again ship over 500 live Christmas 
trees with lights and ornaments and Menorahs to our troops along with cards and gifts. Your 
support made our twenty first anniversary of running this program a great success. 

Again, thank you for your support and for showing our nations servicemen and women, along 
with their families, you care. 

Ben Thompson, PSC, State Judge Advocate 
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